S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm on                        Monday 30th March 2015 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1.  Present: Mr A Evans, Mr B Clapham, Mr M Narborough, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
    Apologies: Mr D Price, Mrs D Gotts and Mr D Gerrard
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 16th March 2015:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Evans, seconded by Mr Clapham, with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: None.
4. To receive questions from the public: None present 
5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

15/00369/F  
89 Nursery Lane, South Wootton.
Garage Extension to form Study Office area
Decision:  Support the application

14/01303/NMA  
166 Grimston Road, South Wootton.
Non-Material Amendments
Decision:  Support the application 

2/TPO/00343
88 Nursery Lane, South Wootton

Decision:  Object to the application

Application by Palm Paper Ltd for an Order Granting Development Consent for the Palm Paper 3 CCGT Power Station – Kings Lynn: Mrs Cornwell informed members that a notification of hearings and accompanied site visit has been arranged at the Legacy Dukes Head Hotel, Tuesday Market Place on Wednesday 29th April 2015 at 10am, Wednesday 29th April 2015 at 6pm and on Thursday 30th April 2015 at 10am.
She said if anyone was interested they could attend.

Notification of new property Address: Mrs Cornwell informed members that Notification of a New Property Address had been received for The Garden, Edward Benefer Way, Kings Lynn.
Clayland Estates: Mrs Cornwell informed members that following rumours from residents who live at Knights Hill, she had contacted Clayland Estates to find out the current situation.

She explained that after speaking to their Architect it had been confirmed that no Planning Application has yet been submitted and prior to doing so they would like to meet with the Local authority.
9 Acre Field, Nursery Lane: Mrs Cornwell informed members that since the last meeting, Mr David Allberry, the owner of the 9 acre field at Nursery Lane had sent an email and provided a sketch and aerial photo of the site.
She explained that the Parish Council has previously discussed the possibility of a development of around 20 houses on the front, with the remaining area being gifted free of charge in perpetuity to the Parish Council.
It was discussed that the Parish Council may wish to consider engaging Mr Alflatt from Bidwell’s to promote the site for development.

After discussion, members felt that it would be inappropriate to spend public money on a letter from Bidwell’s, however Mr Evans proposed that the Parish Council should fully support the proposals in principle subject to the full Planning Application and sight of the full documentation for the gifting of the land, this was seconded by Mr Clapham with all members in favour.
Pantiles, 4 Priory Lane, South Wootton: Mrs Cornwell informed members that following concerns from residents, she had contacted Planning Enforcement regarding building works which have started at 4 Priory Lane, South Wootton.
Mrs Cornwell confirmed that a Planning Enforcement Officer has attended the site and have confirmed that they do not consider there to be a breach of planning control and the case file has been closed.

6.  To discuss Highways issues: 
Grimston Road Signage: Mrs Cornwell informed members that “Think” signs have been erected underneath the 30 mph roundels at Grimston Road. She said further data regarding speeds will be requested in six months time.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.30pm.
7.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 13th April 2015, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.

13th April 2015
       

          

     
                  Chairman 

